
Dear parents/carers, 
 
As recent communication has indicated, the number of COVID cases in the academy has 
increased recently and this has affected both staff and students.  For the first time in the 
pandemic we are really struggling with staffing levels.  Over the last week or so we have 
had to call on a number of supply teachers but even that is not going to be enough for the 
rest of this week.  Therefore we have made the very difficult decision to move Year 12 
students to online learning from tomorrow for the rest of the week.  Year 12 have 
made a great start to the year and we know they will work very hard independently.  We 


